
 
 

 
April 3, 2022 
 
All Wolf Pack Members Listen Up!!!! The most important Club event of the year is 
being held on Sunday, April 10th , 1:00 pm., at the Lake Louise Lodge. This is the Annual 
Club Membership Meeting. All members need to attend to do their part as Club members. 
 
This time each year we all meet and discuss our current and future Club activities. We 
have a lot of business to discuss this year that pertains to how we continue as a Club and 
what our goals will be moving forward into the coming years. 
  
This year our Club is celebrating its 25th Anniversary and during those twenty-five years 
we have accomplished a lot. We've acquired easements on all our trails, there by securing 
their existence for everyone into the future. We've grown from just grooming a few trails 
for poker runs with snowmachine groomers to a trail system with two hundred miles of 
marked and groomed trails, being done with Big Foot, our Club groomer. We became a 
501 (c) (3) nonprofit organization, which has enabled us to acquire various grants over 
the years for developing and establishing and maintaining our trails. All of this would not 
have happened if it weren't for all the volunteers that dedicated time and resources over 
the years making the club a success. 
  
Many of those volunteers are no longer with us and many continue to devote their time 
year after year. As the Club has grown, so has the need for more members to step up with 
new ideas and experience! There are three board positions open this year and we need  
new younger members to step up and serve on the board. Several current board members 
have served off and on for over fifteen years and have expressed they can no longer serve 
and would like to step down. We’re especially interested in individuals who: 

• Have been leaders of nonprofit boards before and are ready to bring their 
skills and insights to our board.      

• Have expertise in accounting or finance, especially nonprofit accounting 
practices. 

• Are experienced fundraisers.  
• Have nonprofit management or business management experience. 
• Wish to serve on committees. 

We've come to the point we need board members with these experiences to move us 
forward if the Wolfpack is to continue! I urge anyone interested in helping, to let myself 
or any one of the current board members know your willingness to join the board. I can 
be reached at 907-232-9080. 
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Other items of business being reported on and discussed will be: 

• Operation Wolf Tracks, our fund-raising campaign for a new Piston Bully 
snowcat. Where we are and how close we are to our goal. 

• RTP grant for Cindy Trail improvements 
• Grooming report for 2021-2022 

 
 As you can see there is much to discuss and decisions to be made next Sunday. Members 
need to attend to be informed and let their ideas be heard. The Board alone can't be 
making all these decisions without input from the membership. So please make it a point 
of attending this important meeting Sunday, April 10th, 1:00 pm, at Lake Louise Lodge. 
 
Thanks for everyone's support, 


